Health Scrutiny Committee
Meeting to be held on Tuesday, 17 April 2018
	Electoral Division affected:

(All Divisions);


Sustainability and Transformation Partnership (STP) - Update
(Appendix A refers)
Contact for further information:

Gary Halsall, Tel: (01772) 536989, Senior Democratic Services Officer (Overview and Scrutiny), gary.halsall@lancashire.gov.uk; and
Neil Greaves, Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria

	Executive Summary

The presentation set out at appendix A provides an update from the Lancashire and South Cumbria Sustainability and Transformation Partnership (STP) including progress of working to become an Integrated Care System (ICS) and the development of a strategic framework for delivery of activity. The presentation details progress, activity and milestones for 2018/19.
Recommendation
The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to note the report and support progress that has been made to date. 



Background and Advice 

The Health Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 19 September 2017, was informed that a refresh of the Sustainability and Transformation Partnership would commence in approximately two months' time. The presentation set out at appendix A details progress, activity and milestones for 2018/19.
NHS England's system change to improve health and care has continued to evolve with the introduction of Integrated Care Systems (ICS) - where NHS organisations, in partnership with local councils and others, take collective responsibility for managing resources, delivering NHS standards, and improving the health of the population they serve.

In addition to this, commissioners and providers across the five Local Delivery Partnership (LDP) areas within Lancashire and South Cumbria will now become known as Integrated Care Partnerships (ICP). Each Integrated Care Partnership will have their own neighbourhood level systems based on local populations of between 20,000 and 50,000 people. In some areas these systems are referred to as either Primary Care Networks, Integrated Care Communities or neighbourhoods. The Sustainability and Transformation Partnership is working towards a common language across Lancashire and South Cumbria.
The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to note the report and support progress that has been made to date.
Consultations

N/A
Implications: 

This item has the following implications, as indicated:

Risk management

This report has no significant risk implications.

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985

List of Background Papers

	Paper
	Date
	Contact/Tel

	N/A
	
	

	Reason for inclusion in Part II, if appropriate

N/A
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